
 
 

 
 
 
 
 
 
13 October 2015 
 
Mr David Clancy 
General Manager NSW 
Transpacific Cleanaway 
PO Box 804 
St Mary’s NSW 1790 
 
Dear Mr Clancy, 

 

RE: PROPOSED WASTE TRANSFER FACILITY FOR ERSKINE PARK  
 
I Mark Sharp Managing Director of MKB Contracting Pty Limited Trading as Old MacDonald’s Child Care located at 
21A Mandalong Close Orchard Hills NSW wish to state that I am currently in the process of obtaining the 
occupation certificate to open the above Child Care on 11 January 2016. 
 
I attended your community briefing session on 11 May 2015 raising my concerns which included but not limited to 
the following. 
 

• Air Quality 

• Noise 

• Stench  

• Increased Traffic 
 
In addition I raised the air quality concern and noise as major factors that will impact the Child Care including 
parents, workers, visitors and furthermore the children. 
 
I had planned this project for many years and during the building process of 2015 encountered stench on several 
days from the neighbouring waste centres, Eastern Creek, and Kemps Creek respectively. This raises significant 
concerns for persons and children’s health if an additional waste facility is operating in close proximity to the centre.. 
 
After I received feedback from you on 21 May 2015 stating that you are performing an Environmental Impact Study; 
I am somewhat confused and cannot comprehend how this can occur as you can only measure the current air 
quality not the air quality of the facility that will be generated once the facility constructed and fully operational. 
 
I also wish to note that I am in favour of business in the area but not a waste transfer facility within several hundred 
meters of a Child Care Centre with approval for 90 Children daily with ages ranging from 6 weeks to 6 years.  
 
I profusely object to this facility being constructed unless you can guarantee that the above will not impact on the 
Health and Safety of all persons who may visit, work or attend the site including children and will have no hesitation 
in engaging legal representation if approved for operations.  
 
Finally I was unable to attend your community information session conducted on Monday 12 October 2015 due to 
work commitments. 
 
Should you require any further information pertaining to any of the above please do not hesitate to contact the 
undersigned at your convenience 
 
Yours faithfully 
 

 
Mark Sharp 
Managing Director 
 

 

 
 

 

PO BOX 3056 
ST MARY’S SOUTH NSW 2760 

Ph:    02 9670 6981 
Fax:  02 8362 9284 

Email: mark@oldmaccc.com.au 

 


